5-9-17 HB 3030A Laren Munsell

Larenandgrangagmail. Com

South Lane School District 45J3

455 Adams PO Box 218 Cottage Grove, OR 97424

Phone 541-942-3381 Fax 541-942-8098 www.stane kitz.or us

Krista D. Parent

Superintendent Kyle Tucker

Directors
Chad Hamilton
Brian McCasline

Communications
Garrett Bridgens

Mike Ingman

May 8, 2017

To Whom It May Concern,



This letter is in support of Karen Munsell's ongoing effort to thwart drug use by our youth and young adults in Cottage Grove. Karen has made it her life's mission to keep kids on a healthy path and not have their lives destroyed by drug use.

Karen has done an incredible amount of research and outreach on the topic of "whippits" – a small canister of compressed nitrous oxide intended for baking, but frequently inhaled to get high. Abuse of this drug has been increasing at an alarming rate in the past few years. Fatal car accidents, rapes and teen deaths have all recently been attributed to the drug.

Karen has made contacts and connections with folks throughout the state to increase awareness of this important issue and to garner support for an effort to place regulations on the purchase of these canisters.

The South Lane School Board and Administration would like to go on record in support of Karen's efforts and we strongly encourage legislators and congress to get behind these efforts. Time is of the essence. We cannot afford to lose one more kid to drug use.

We appreciate anything you can do to support these efforts.

Sincerely,

Dr. Krista D. Parent, Superintendent

Sherry Duerst-Higgins, Chair

d. All +

Gary Mort

Alan Page

Taylor Wilhour

Taylor Wilnout

Tammy Modgkinson

Merlene Martin. Vice Chair

Jerry Settelmeyer

HB 3030 Kasen Munsell



Police Department

400 Main Street Cottage Grove, OR 97424 Phone (541) 942-9145 Fax (541) 942-4310

www.cgpolice.org

May 8, 2017

To whom it may concern,

I am writing this letter in support of the Cottage Grove Youth Advisory Council (YAC) and Karen Munsell's efforts to promote change in the "Inhalant" laws within our state. I have been in contact with Karen and supported the YAC from the start of their campaign.

I appreciate their desire to make a difference in this situation and will continue to support their efforts. I am available for contact regarding this topic.

Sincerely,

Scott Shepherd, Chief of Police

Cottage Grove Police Department

Email: scotts@cgpolice.org

Phone: 541-942-9145 extension 141

HB3030A

LAREN Munsell

Salem

Mayor Gowing <mayorgowing@cottagegrove.org>
To: "karenandgraig@gmail.com" <karenandgraig@gmail.com>

Mon, May 8, 2017 at 8:24 PM

Karen, Just wanted to give you a letter of support for all your hard work on getting some regulations on whip its. You've brought the attention to the youths of our community and will help them make better choices. Thanks for your persistence and good luck testifying tomorrow. Jeff Gowing, Cottage Grove Mayor